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Murray Town Board Meeting  

September 19, 2022 
 

Present:  Supervisor Joseph Sidonio, Councilmen Randall Bower, Paul Hendel and Michael Mele, 
Town Clerk Cindy Oliver, Highway and Water Superintendent Dirk Lammes, Dave Knapp, Dave 
Piedmonte, David Leach, Brian Fauci, Wayne Fauci, Tony Manno. 
Absent:  Councilman Lloyd Christ 
 
Moment of silence and pledge to the flag. 
 
Motion by Hendel, Seconded by Mele accepting the minutes of the August meeting as submitted 
Motion Carried 
 
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR 
Tony Manno, owner of A&M Automotive has concerns regarding poor water drainage at the 
property.   
 
Discussion between Mr. Manno and the Town Board about the issues causing the poor drainage.  
Mr. Manno is asking for advice and help in order to get the water flowing instead of sitting on the 
surface.  Highway Superintendent Lammes said that the water isn’t getting to the ditch by the 
railroad.  He spoke to the state about this and the state said they have no intentions of doing 
anything.  Dirk will be in touch with Mr. Manno to give recommendations of what Mr. Manno 
and/or the town can do. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Art Knab of 2753 Hindsburg Road commended Water Superintendent Lammes and the water crew 
regarding the water loss of 17.5%.  They’ve done a great job. 
 
Elaine Berg of 3211 Fancher Road asked when the live streaming was going to be used as it hasn’t 
been used since February.  Supervisor Sidonio said new connections were installed by the court.  
When Judge Spada returns from vacation he is hoping to get it sorted out.  Ms. Berg said it was 
working fine in December, January and February.  Supervisor Sidonio said it really wasn’t working 
great at that time either. 
 
David Piedmonte of 16797 Lynch Road said the Supervisor and himself were talking about when 
the Town fixed up the cemetery on Ridge Road and how much the clean up and improvements 
helped.  Mr. Piedmonte thinks that the cemetery could use a tune up along with other cemeteries 
in the town such as the one on Hulberton Road. 
 
Supervisor Sidonio said the town will be inheriting two cemeteries soon: Sandy Creek and Transit 
Cemeteries.  There will be discussions soon regarding this. 
 
Amy Machamer of 3803 Hurd Road spoke of other cemeteries including the ones on Telegraph 
Road that were once owned by someone in Connecticut.  There are many that have been let go. 
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Stacey Keon of 15764 W. Brockville Road asked again about the water situation and the chances 
of getting public water down her road.  Her husband has written many grants and would be more 
than happy to help.  Water Superintendent Lammes would like everyone to have access to public 
water and he will stay in touch with them regarding this. 
 
David Paul of 3823 County Line Road commented to Supervisor Sidonio about how Mr. Sidonio 
told our County Legislator that Mr. Paul is unfit to sponsor the Ride for the Blue.  Supervisor 
Sidonio has no business saying anything about Mr. Paul when the Supervisor is a convicted, 
serious felon according to FBI records.  Supervisor Sidonio said he is not a felon. 
 
Councilman Mele informed all that Melissa Ierlan has high school students who are interested in 
helping with some of the cemeteries.  If anyone sees her or the students there, that is the reason for 
it.  Elaine Berg suggested possibly speaking to Samantha Zelent of the Holley Rotary about 
students helping out also. 
 
TOWN CLERK 
Receipts for August totaled $2,108.00 with $559.70 going into the general fund.   
 
HIGHWAY AND WATER 
Milling of Hulberton and Telegraph Roads was finished and weather permitting, they will start 
paving this week. 
 
The highway crew will be helping the county out until Wednesday. Then shoulder repairs. 
Ditching on Gulf and Groth Roads will also be completed.  
 
There are still three hydrants to fix. 
 
Motion by Mele, Seconded by Bower approving the supervisor’s financial report and that the 
following bills be paid  Motion Carried  
Supervisor Sidonio abstained from the vote. 
 

General Fund $20,418.87 

Highway Fund $108,643.45 

Street Lighting $1240.78 

Water District No. 1 $714.84 

Water District No. 2 $1,370.14 

Water District No. 3 $630.61 

Water District No. 4 $165.76 

Water District No. 5 $109.06 

Water District No. 6 $3,489.94 

Water District No. 7 $2,643.81 

Water District No. 8 $416.89 

Water District No. 9 $681.91 

Water District No. 10 $875.94 

Water District No. 11 $2,831.56 

Water District No. 12 $532.54 
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Water District No. 13 $310.01 

Water District No. 15 $511.46 

Water District No. 16 $113.66 

Water District No. 20 $287.00 

 
Motion by Bower, Seconded by Mele to adjourn the meeting at 7:24 p.m. 
Motion Carried 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Cynthia L. Oliver 
 
 


